
From: Ellen Smith -MDH- <ellen.smith@maryland.gov> 

Date: Fri, Mar 7, 2025 at 7:20 AM 

Subject: Re: IMLCC - REQUEST FOR COMMENTS - RULEMAKING 

To: Marschall Smith <imlccexecutivedirector@imlcc.net> 

Cc: Christine Farrelly <christine.farrelly@maryland.gov>, David Finkler -MDH- 

<david.finkler@maryland.gov> 

Marschall, 

I object to the amendment to IMLC Bylaw, Article VI—Meetings of the Commission, Section 4 

Procedure, and would recommend that the committee and the full commission reject this 

amendment.  The purpose of a second is to determine whether a motion should be considered 

before the full group.  Currently, the IMLC only meets twice a year.  By adding this additional 

requirement, the Commission would be deciding to limit a state's ability to have the full 

commission consider a matter important to that state.  Because there are so few opportunities 

to raise issues, I believe the amendment is objectionable in making it harder to have discussions 

by removing one of the limited opportunities to raise an issue of importance to the Board or 

State.    

-- 

Ellen Douglas Smith 

Deputy Director 

Maryland Board of Physicians 

410-764-5973 

The Board of Physicians is committed to customer service.  Please click here to take our 

Customer Satisfaction Survey.    

Disclaimer: The Board is not authorized to nor does it give legal advice. Please note that this response is provided 

as information only and is not intended to constitute legal advice.  Laws and regulations on matters under the 

Board's jurisdiction are subject to change periodically.  The laws and regulations attached to and/or referenced in 

this response may not represent the exhaustive list of laws and regulations applicable.   For the applicability of all 

laws and regulations, you may consider contacting your attorney.  The Board of Physicians’ responses to inquiries 

are intended for guidance purposes only.  As these responses do not necessarily reflect a discussion of all material 

considerations required to reach the conclusions stated, they are not intended to be rules, regulations, or official 

statements of the Board.  Accordingly, due to their highly informal nature, these responses are not considered 

binding upon the Board and should not be relied on as definitive.  Any person who wishes to republish or 

reproduce, in whole or in part, any material issued by the Board should contact the Board for prior consent.   
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